
ASK FERC TO DENY VALLEY LINK’S REQUEST FOR INCENTIVES 

 

CALL FOR COMMENTS 

 

Regional grid operator PJM Interconnection has recently selected a new 260-mile high-voltage 

transmission line. The project will stretch across 14 West Virginia counties (including Jefferson) 

on a new 200-foot wide easement that would be taken from landowners using eminent domain. 

The utilities behind this project, FirstEnergy, American Electric Power and Dominion, have 

created a new shell company to own the projects. That company is calling itself Valley Link 

Transmission LLC. 

 

Valley Link has recently filed a request for a rate template, financial incentives, and an 11.4% 

rate of return with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC). While FERC has no 

permitting authority for the transmission line, it does have authority over its rates, which end up 

in our electric bills. Link to Valley Link’s FERC filing: 

https://www.pjm.com/pjmfiles/directory/etariff/FercDockets/8781/20250314-er25-1633-000.pdf 

 

You can file a comment at FERC asking that they reject Valley Link’s request for more financial 

incentives and to adjust its rate template so it is just and reasonable. See sample comment letter 

attached. You are encouraged to edit and personalize it. Please add your name, address, phone, 

email, and the date to your finished comment. 

Filing your comment 

 

You can upload it directly to FERC Online yourself. You will need to create an account and 

then follow the instructions. 
https://ferconline.ferc.gov/eRegistration.aspx 

 

If you’re having trouble navigating FERC’s online system to file your comment, forward your 

comment to keryn@stoppathwv.com via email and she will upload your comments to FERC in a 

consolidated filing of comments. 

 

If you’d rather mail your comment, send to the address in the sample letter. Take note that 

letters sent via U.S. mail take a long time to be processed. 

FERC has set a comment and intervention deadline of April 4. However, FERC will not be 

deciding on this matter until at least May 14, so if you are not intervening feel free to continue to 

send your comments until mid-May. 

 

Thanks for speaking out! It’s all about the money for these companies, and all their spending 
ends up in our electric bills! 

 

For more information contact: Keryn Newman, keryn@stoppathwv.com 
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